Hopkinsville Art Guild

August 14, 2008 12:00 pm L & N Depot Art Gallery

Minutes

Meeting was called to order by President Nancy Stalls at 12:00.

Members Present: Carol Lewis, Betty Liles, Nada Fuqua, Linda Pierce Denise Veazey and Nancy Stalls

Secretary Report: Minutes from July 10th, 2008 meeting were reviewed. Corrections made: Chad Boyd's workshop changed from Oct. 1st to **Oct. 4th**. In addition, Linda Pierce's donation of art to Trilogy Center was added. A motion for approval of the minutes was made by Nada Fuqua, seconded by Carol Lewis. Motion carried.

Financial Report: Carol Lewis, Treasurer: The balance as of August 13, 2008 is **\$6,814.93**. Question was raised about patrons who donate only \$25.00 for a Memorial. Discussion followed and general consensus was that this would be considered as a gift and patron's name would be in the program under gift/donation. Also suggested Treas. contact them as notification of this change. Question also raised about acknowledgement of donations to Trilogy. Carol Lewis made a motion to find out, Nada Fuqua second. Motion carried. Betty Liles moved to approve Financial Report; Nada Fuqua second. Motion carried.

Membership Report: Betty Liles reported 45 members paid as of Aug.14, 2008, out of potential 80.

Gallery Committee: Judy Campbell not present for report.

Workshops: The next Guild workshop is scheduled for October 4, 2008 with Chad Boyd. Betty Liles discussed Boyd's workshop and possible subjects. She will e mail particulars at later date.

Pennyroyal Arts Council: Nancy Stalls attended, she reported on HAG's upcoming Juried Art Show at HCC.

Old Business: 1.

Discussion concerning Henrietta Kemp's suggestion from last meeting to donate used art supplies to Boys/Girls Club. Nada Fuqua Suggested some could also buy inexpensive crayons, paper, etc. from Wal-Mart. Also suggested that members bring donations to the Sept. and Oct.

HAG Meetings. We will pass the word along to other members.

- 2. Members are again reminded that the deadlines for submitting Information to the Newsletter are: July 1, October 1, January 1, April
- In regards to last month's vote to participate in the Women's Show: Linda Pierce made a motion to reconsider and not participate in the Women's Show as no new members or contacts came from the booth. Betty Liles agreed with the comments and also noted that the date would be in conflict with the Workshop (Oct. 4) Discussion followed. Motion made by Linda Pierce to not participate in Women's Show. Second by Betty Liles. Motion passed.
- 4. Fundraising letters are to mailed out today (Aug.14)
 Prospectuses for the Juried Art Exhibition will be mailed out this month.
 September 12- Entry postmark deadline for entries
 Dates for receiving work: Sept. 26 and 27 from 9:00-12:00
 Judging: Sept. 28, 2:00-5:00
 Reception and prize award: October 5 from 2:00-4:00

Show on display at HCC: October 1-November 1 Pick up work: October 31 and November 2, 9:00-12:00

5. International Show at Mall has been cancelled.

New Business: Discussion of volunteers for the Fall Show. Sign up sheet was passed. It was noted that Henrietta Kemp had requested volunteers on the Membership Forms. Noted that much more food will be needed this year since attendees were over 200 last year. Everyone present today will bring food. Nada will bring punch bowl and cups. Nancy will bring napkins and Judy Campbell will be asked to bring table cloths.

Dan Wilkinson has agreed to provide piano background music.

Henrietta Kemp will be reminded to write in-kind letters to those donating art to the Trilogy Center.

Next regular meeting: **September 11 at 12:00** at the Depot

Meeting adjourned at 12:55.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Pierce (substituting for Sec. Henrietta Kemp)